




















 



 



19th November 2023

To: Mr. Bill Flanagan, President and Vice Chancellor, University of Alberta

Cc: Ms. Kate Chisholm, Chair of the University of Alberta Board of Governors

Denial of Sexual Assault during the October 7th massacre

Following your statement on the University of Alberta Sexual Assault Centre published on 18th
November 2023, we wish to address you as follows:

1. The Association of Rape Crisis Centers in Israel was founded in 1990 and is an umbrella 
organization for the nine regional Rape Crisis Centers in Israel. Our mission is to combat 
sexual violence at the national level by making the silenced voices of survivors heard. 

2. Shortly after the October 7th massacre committed in Israel by Hamas, we received several 
reports of sexual assaults committed by Hamas terrorists against Israeli girls and women.

3. Subsequently, the Israeli and international press revealed testimonies and eyewitness 
accounts from rescue personnel, witnesses, and survivors of the massacre which all 
pointed unequivocally to the undeniable truth: part of the atrocities carried out by Hamas 
terrorists in Israel, were instances of sexual attacks on young girls and women. Moreover, 
Hamas terrorists detained by Israeli security forces confessed they received explicit orders 
to sexually assault Israeli women.

4. During these difficult times, as Israeli society grapples with the enormity of the tragedy it 
has faced, the world's denial of these horrors is painful. 

5. The open letter that was signed by Ms. Pearson, alongside her professional title, has 
caused significant distress and received widespread resonance in Israel. The decision to 
end her role is both appropriate and crucial, yet it cannot stand alone at this time.

6. Throughout history, society has consistently denied cases of sexual assaults against 
women and did not believe women once they found the courage to reveal their stories.
Such actions taken by your former director of the Sexual Assault center may affect many 
people at your community as well, even after she is no longer holding this position.

7. To properly deal with this situation, we invite you to conduct with us a webinar about 
gender-based violence during the October 7th attack. A similar event was held by several 
Harvard schools on November 12. You can find the recording of the event in this link.

We look forward to hearing from you soon.

Orit Sulitzeanu Hila Neubach, Adv

Executive Director Director of Legal Affairs
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